Legal Notice- Public Hearing

New Albany Redevelopment Commission is seeking the input of citizens, organizations, and agencies as it formulates an amendment to its 2020-2024 Consolidated Plan & Fiscal Year 2020 (FY20) One-Year Action Plan for the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG). Under the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, & Economic Security Act (CARES Act) the US Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) has awarded the City of New Albany $589,501 to prevent, prepare for, and respond to COVID-19. The amount of $428,001 remains to be allocated.
A Public Hearing will be conducted on Tuesday, January 26, 2021 at 2:30 p.m., to receive public input. This meeting will be held via ZOOM and the instructions to attend will be posted on the City Hall website at www.newalbanycityhall.com. The Redevelopment Commission will consider all comments, requests and suggestions made during the Public Hearing as it develops the Plan Amendment.  
A DRAFT version of the FY20 Plan Amendment will be made available for public comments on January 15, 2021 for not less than five (5) days in accordance with HUD guidance for COVID-19.  The Amendment will be available on the City's website at www.cityofnewalbany.com, and in Room 325 City-County Building (by appointment), New Albany, IN, as well as a summary posted in the News & Tribune.

The Redevelopment Commission will consider the Plan Amendment for adoption at the Commission(s January 26, 2021, meeting after the public hearing at 2:30 p.m., via ZOOM and the instructions to attend will be posted on the City Hall website at www.newalbanycityhall.com
Citizens may submit written comments to the following:





Director of Redevelopment
New Albany Redevelopment Commission

Room 325, City-County Building, 311 Hauss Square

New Albany, Indiana 47150 or at jstaten@cityofnewalbany.com
All letters received by the Commission will receive a written response from the Redevelopment Commission and will become a copy of the official record of the planning process.

These CDBG funds must be used to prevent, prepare for, and respond to COVID-19 and also meet a National Objective for the use of CDBG funds:

1. The use must primarily benefit persons and/or areas of low- to moderate-income

2. May be used to prevent or eliminate slums or blight

3. May be used to meet needs having particular urgency

Any citizen that may need reasonable accommodation to attend any Redevelopment Commission meeting may make such known by contacting the Redevelopment Commission within a reasonable time frame prior to any regular or special meeting at 812.948.5333 or via the Indiana Statewide Relay at 1.800.743.3333.

Josh Staten, Redevelopment Director
New Albany Redevelopment Commission
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